17 February 2024

Dear Senator,
Thank you for taking the time to chat with us, your GA state-licensed acupuncture constituents, last Thursday at the Capital. Thank you for listening to our concerns regarding the proposed amendment to HB 809, an amendment which would allow occupational therapists to perform dry needling as a physical agent modality if certain training and education requirements are met. Please refer to www.legis.ga.gov/legislation/65536.
We believe that the practice of dry needling acupuncture by occupational therapists is a public health and safety issue. Under the proposed amendment, HB 809 would require only 26 hours of training, which is grossly insufficient for the safe practice of this technique. We appeal for your support in rejecting this proposed amendment that is being put forth by the Georgia State Board of Occupational Therapy on the grounds that it presents a public safety risk to the citizens of Georgia. It is imperative that courts and medical bodies maintain and preserve strict standards of education and training in the use of acupuncture needles before any person undertakes inserting a needle into a patient.
Please take action to deny this bill until substantial standardized training, national competency examinations and continuing education requirements for occupational therapists are in place before they are allowed to practice dry needling acupuncture. For patients' safety, practitioners should meet standards required for licensed acupuncturists and physicians.

For your review and consideration, included are

1) Dry Needling Requirements Comparison Handout

2) Top 3 Facts about Dry Needling

Thank you for support,

Michelle Arms, GAAAM President
